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Term 4 Update 

From Monday there were some easing of restrictions 
within NSW Schools that will remain in place for the 
remainder of term 4. 

Any visitors to a school who will be on site for longer 
than a drop off or pick up is required to have 
received two doses of the COVID-19 vaccine. Some 
exemptions apply. I am required to ensure that you 
have signed into the school correctly via the QR 
check-in and are able to show proof of your 
vaccination. Please be aware that you will be asked 
until further notice as per the Government guidelines. 

Students who attend scripture will have two more 
lessons on Monday 15 and 22 November to finalise 
the year. 

The P & C will be able to hold their final meeting of 
the year on school grounds, scheduled on Tuesday 
23 November at 4.30pm.  

At this stage I am unable to confirm if we can have  
guests at our end of year presentation. If we are able 
to have invited guests, our parents and carers of 
year 6 will be able to attend. This will be confirmed 
closer to the date. 

The staff and students wish Mrs Robinson all the 
best for the upcoming birth of her second baby. She 
has commenced her maternity leave. Ms Hadley will 
be teaching the 5-6 class for the remainder of term 4. 

For the next four weeks each class is fortunate to 
have a professional placement teacher working with 
them. We welcome Mrs Rachael Baldo in 5-6, Miss 
Ruby Cooper in 3-4, Miss Caitlan Tull in 1-2 and Mr 
Ryan Hansen in K-1. The placements are allowing 
the students to complete their university studies that 
have been disrupted throughout year.  

Our year 5 students who wish to run for a leadership 
position in 2022 will be presenting their speeches to 
students on Monday 22 November from 9.40am. A 
Zoom meeting will be scheduled and a link emailed 
to parents of the students to allow them to be able to 
watch their child. 

Yesterday our incoming kindergarten attended their 
third transition day. The 16 children have been 
enjoying the chance to participate in school routines 
and spend time with the older students during break 
times. 

We look forward to all the children commencing 
kindergarten full time in 2022.

Finally, families that have a child in year 5 are 
reminded that if you wish to apply for the selective 
schools test for year 7 in 2023 the applications 
website closes 17 November.  

Andrew Rodgers 

Dates For Your Diary
(Dates published for term 4 are subject to change with 

ongoing COVID restrictions) 

NOVEMBER 

Thursday 11 Remembrance day service 

Mon 15 - Fri 19 Book fair week 
'Old Worlds, New Worlds, Other Worlds’ 

Wednesday 17 Year 5 opportunity class test 

Kindergarten orientation 
9.40am - 3.15pm 

Monday 22 Captains’ speeches for 2022 
Year 5 students 

Tuesday 23 P & C meeting 

at 4.30pm 

DECEMBER 

Monday 6 Year 6 farewell dinner 
Carmen’s Italian Restaurant 

Monday 13 Presentation day 
Commencing at 9.45am 

Thursday 16 S.R.C fun day 

Last day for students 

Friday 17 School development day 

2022 

JANUARY 

Friday 28  School development day 

Monday 31  School development day 

FEBRUARY 

Tuesday 1 Years 1 to 6 commence 

Kinder best start assessments 

Wednesday 2 Kinder best start assessments 

Thursday 3  Kindergarten commence 



The book fair will be at the school next week. A time 
table will be published on the school stream app for 
parents wanting to book a time to come and have a 
look at the fair. This will be the same process as last 
year and items purchased can either be paid by 
cash or eftpos. 
 

Please note that we will NOT be having a book 
parade this year, only the fair. 
 

The school purchased copies of Harrison Craig’s 
book to be raffled as a reward for exceptional       
behaviour while attending the virtual excursion. 

Hamish, Stella, Jake, Zayne, Kobi and Liam were 
the winners of the raffle. 

Mr Mead set up the Poppies 
display under the COLA today 
for our Remembrance  Day  
service. Luckily the rain held  
off until after we had finished.   
 

 

 

Message from the Commonwealth Bank 
 

Recent decisions by some state and territory        
governments mean we are unable to continue    
providing programs in schools, and we have had to 
make a difficult decision to close our School Banking 
program for all schools across the country. 
 
Even though the CommBank School Banking        
program will not be returning to schools after this 
year, you can continue to make deposits into your 
child’s Youthsaver account through online transfers 
or at any CommBank branch. If you need further   
information please phone 132 221 or visit your local 
CommBank branch. 
 

Canteen 

For the remainder of the term Mrs Cronberger will be 
running canteen on a WEDNESDAY. 
 

The menu will remain the same and items will be 
available until sold out.  
 

Please ensure your child uses either their lunch bag 
or brown paper bag to place orders. 

P & C Calendar Fundraiser 
 

Thank you to all the families that have ordered a  
calendar, or two. Over the next few weeks I will be 
processing the orders. 
 

Calendars will be sent home by Friday 
3 December. 
 

Sharon Toomey  
Calendar co-ordinator      




